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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO2795 Venura Properties
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Wed 9/25/2013 1:55 PM
End: Wed 9/25/2013 1:55 PM
Duration: 0 hours

Receive and returned voice mail from Tim Costello of Tetra Tech (916/853-4584).  Discussed data as I have concerns 
about some of the data in the SWI dated July 2, 2013.  The Chlordane at 24137 Eden Ave appears to be potential problem 
as is over one of the risk values; removal of the contamination would allow a cleaner site and a better site perception 
during disclosure of contamination to future residential buyers.  Agreed and understood.  Also discussed sample 30-GS5 
as detections of DDE and DDT are close, but below risk value goals.  Request additional quadrant sampling around the 
sample to verify both extent and potential of other hot spots close to concentrations of risk (as solution in past was tilling 
and not removal).  As is Tetra Tech considered DTSC school sampling protocols for their sampling effort.  Those 
protocols use 4-point composites, while this project uses discrete sampling and has increased sampling density 
substantially. 


